
The Pendemic 
A supplement to Talking Turning during the Covid-19 pandemic 

 
Greetings to all members of Koonung Woodturners Guild.  In response to some of 
our members who do not have access to the WhatsApp application for mobile 
phones that many of our members are keeping in touch with, the committee is 
considering introducing an interim newsletter to supplement Talking Turning. A 
month is a long to wait for Talking Turning to come out. We can only encourage 
members to keep in touch with each other during these testing times.  
 
The following is a selection of articles that could appear in either Talking Turning or 
“The Pendemic”. If there are any tips, handy hints or anecdotes that you would like 
to contribute please feel free to forward them to the editor. Perhaps you may have 
some handy set up in your shed hat others may find interesting. Since it looks as 
though we won’t be able to do a shed visit for a while why not take a photo and 
share it with others. We will endeavor to show some of the photos that have 
appeared on WhatsApp 


